Compensation payments for voluntary forest conservation in Norway

Norway uses a voluntary forest conservation scheme to increase the pro-tection of biodiversity and related ES in accordance with its commitments under the Convention on Biological Diversity. This is more a traditional compensation scheme than a modern PES scheme, but it still has interest-ing elements. There is cooperation between the Ministry of Environment and the largest private forest owner association to identify forest areas relevant for conservation contracts. Individual forest owners report land which is then assessed regarding biological qualities. If the forest area fulfils certain biological requirements, the government will enter into negotiations for purchase of the land for establishing forest reserve (where forestry and certain other extractive uses will be banned). The compensation is for loss of timber values according to a standard formula and payments either made one-off or annually. In a recent high-profile case (“Trillemarka”
), the government negotiated with several land-owners and the municipality government for several adjoined plots of land. The contract included, in additional to compensation for loss of timber, a fund set up among the affected municipalities to stimulate in-vestment in alternative economic activities to replace loss of future eco-nomic activities on the land (e.g. building of recreational cabins). The use of a development fund made it easier for local communities to accept the purchase of forest areas of this size for setting aside. The experience from the Norwegian voluntary scheme to date is that the size and number of enrolled forest areas are still small and the process relatively slow. A problem is that the most productive forest land, which is also the type of forest lacking the most from the protected area network, is also the most expensive to protect and owners of these areas are reluctant to participate. It is likely that more measures (voluntary or otherwise) are required to reach the biodiversity targets set by the government.
� Nordic Council of Ministers (2009). Payment for and Management of Ecosystem Services: Issues and Options in the Nordic Context, by Marianne Zandersen, Kirsten Grønvik Bråten and Henrik Lindhjem, a report on PES commissioned by the Working Group on Environment and Economics under the Nordic Council of Ministers (http://www.norden.org/fi/julkaisut/julkaisut/2009-571).


� See: http://www.regjeringen.no/nb/dep/md/pressesenter/pressemeldinger/2008/trillemarka.html?id= 538245





